The board held a regular meeting on 2-18-2019 at the township building.  At 7:00 PM Dave Lang-President called the meeting to order-.  The following also were present: Trustees-Jeremy Saling and Jay Clark, Fiscal Officer-Molly Long, Zoning Inspector-Ron Duda, Road Worker-Rick Johnson and residents Jim Gorley, Kenny Johnson and Mike Schlesiona.
The pre-approved minutes from the 2-4-19 meeting were signed by the trustees.
Old Business
Saling- Updated Rick on the fact the trustees agreed that there could be 4 cremation burials per grave in the Lutheran Cemetery.
Clark- Cleaned out old garage and gave Fuller’s door remotes.
Lang- Still working on Todd Coon to get faucets in garage and tank for drain.
New Business
Saling- Did some updating of the website.  Took call from Craig Santee on Pleasant Chapel re: culvert that is either full or broken. Rick will check it out.
Clark- Trustees discussed purchasing a durapatcher. Have a quote from Leader Machinery for $66,258.  All roads are in good shape.  Would still have money left to chip/seal if needed.  A motion was made to purchase a new durapatcher by Trustee Clark and 2nd by Trustee Lang.  Vote unanimous.  Fiscal Officer will send a letter of intent to purchase to Leader Machinery.
Lang- Electric and gas at old garage has been transferred to the Fullers. He also purchased a cut quick saw for asphalt.
Zoning-  Inspector Duda issued a zoning permit to Caughell on Flintridge.  He will also send a letter to the residence at Fairview and Ballou re: removal of semi trailer.

Roads- Rick has been working on drives on Springhill, culvert cleaned out, still more to do.  He also replaced the cross over culvert on Parr.

Safety- Rick checked all signs.
Public Comment- Mike Schlesiona mentioned the gutter on front of building is falling down and Rick will fix.  Mike has been taking people on tours of the building if parties on the weekends.  He would like us to upgrade the wifi because they are not able to use some of their programs.  He also mentioned that it would be nice to have a Lucas CPR device in our squad.  The cost is $15,000. Mike will find out what grant Wilson used to get the one in Jacksontown.
Fiscal Officer-Long – Reported that the water at new garage is in compliance, gave recall and insurance cards to Rick.
Payments in the amount of $13,776.31 were made.
A motion to pay the bills was made by Saling, seconded by Clark.  
A motion to adjourn was made by Saling, seconded by Lang.
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